MINUTES OF THE FULL COUNCIL MEETING OF THE SNAITH AND COWICK TOWN COUNCIL HELD ON THE 8th JUNE 2015

<u>PRESENT</u> were Cllr. S. Jones, Cllr. R. McArthur, Cllr. J. Staveley – Churton, Cllr. J. Hollas, Cllr. R. Lyons and Cllr. S. Ryder

APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Cllr. J. Barrett and Cllr. G. Hulme

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

The minutes of the meeting held on Monday 18th May 2015 having been circulated were accepted as a true record of the meeting and signed by the Town Mayor. Proposed Cllr J. Staveley – Churton seconded Cllr. S. Ryder after light adjustment of spelling and agreed

<u>DECLARATION OF INTEREST BY MEMBERS IN ITEMS ON THIS AGENDA AND THE NATURE OF SUCH INTERESTS</u>

Cllr. S. Jones - Pontefract Road, Snaith

To note dispensation given to any member of the council in respect of the agenda items listed below

None

Public Participation

None

East Riding Councillors Report

Cllr. C. Fox advised she would be having a Noise and Dust Committee meeting on Monday 15th June 2015. Noted by Council members

Town Clerks Report

New Councillors

The Town Clerk advised 3 applications had been received for the position of Town Councillor. It was agreed for the interviews to take place on the 29th June. A letter was requested to be sent to the applicants confirming time and date.

Newland Bridge Closure - Visit from Adrian Smith ERYC

Adrian Smith thanked the Town Council for allowing him to attend the meeting. Mr Smith stated the work would be taking place from 20th July. Mr Smith provided the Town Councillors with complete drawings of the road closure plans and traffic management for Snaith and the surrounding area. Mr Smith agreed to leave all the maps so they were accessible to residents. Mr Smith also advised of the reduction in Speed limits been enforced in the surrounding areas. Mr Smith confirmed he would be attending the Town Council office on Monday 15th June 2015 for a drop in session. Noted by Council Members

being

Joint Use Play Area - Meeting Update - 8th June 2015

Cllr. J. Hollas advised councillors that a meeting would take place on Monday 22nd June with residents of Rowland Simpson Close to discuss placing a new fence between the goal mouth and existing fence. Cllr. S. Jones invited all councillors to attend if they wished. Noted by council members

Joint Generation Meeting

The Town Clerk advised she had been approached by Snaith Primary School with a requested the Joint Generation meeting be set up once again and for it to be run by the Town Council. Cllr. J. Hollas advised he believed this to be a great idea and the Town Council should support this. Cllr. J. Hollas proposed accepting the proposal seconded Cllr. S. Ryder. Cllrs. S. Jones asked for a meeting prior to the Summer Market is possible.

Litter Pick Feedback

The Town Clerk advised 13 people had attended the litter pick including 2 council members, 1 member of staff and their family. The Town Clerk advised she had also seen ERYC carrying out a litter pick on the 8th June 2015. Noted by Council Members

Electronic Planning Notice

Information was circulated to council members prior to the meeting. Noted by council members

Office Equipment

The Town Clerk advised that due to the new electronic system for planning the Town Council would require an A3 printer as a minimum. Cllr. J. Staveley - Churton proposed looking at the whole of the computer and printing network in the office seconded Cllr. R. Lyons and agreed. Cllr. S. Ryder advised he would bring a projector to the next meeting.

Civic Issues

Civic Allowance

The Town Clerk advised the current allowance was £1250. Noted by Council Members Mayors Charity

The Town Mayor stated he wished for all money raise this year to be spent in Snaith and Cowick areas.

Civic Service

Cllr. S. Jones confirmed the Civic Service would be taking place on Sunder 26th July 2015 at the Prior Church

Fundraising Events +

Cllr. S. Jones asked councillors thoughts on what the fundraising events could be this year as he would like all councillors to be able to attend if possible. Cllr. J. Staveley - Churton advised the majority of money raise the last 2 years have been from people outside of the Sniath area.

raised in

SFN

Å

Items from Council Members

HGV's Pontefract Road Snaith - Cllr. S. Jones

Cllr. S. Jones advised of the number of Lorries coming through Snaith including lorries from Brocklesby's. Cllr. C. Fox agreed to take this issue to the Noise and Dust Committee meeting on 15th June 2015

KV

HGVs Ram Gowdall Lane, Cllr. J. Staveley Churton

Deferred to future meeting

Road Traffic Incident - Big Picture House - Cllr. J.Hollas

Cllr. J. Hollas reminded Councillor that a fatality had taken place on Pontefract Road near to the Big Picture House recently. Cllr. J. Hollas proposed writing to ERYC asking them to carry out speed checks and further surveys in the area due to the fatality, seconded Cllr. J. Staveley – Churton and agreed

The following items were deferred to a future meeting

Dog Fouling – Cllr. J. Hollas QR Codes – Cllr. G. Hulme Raising the Profile of Snaith – Cllr. S. Jones Old Grammar School – Cllr. G. Hulme Dropped Kerbs – Cllr. J. Staveley – Churton

Heritage Day Volunteer Request

A letter was circulated to council members prior to the meeting. Cllr. S. Jones stated he would support the group. Noted by Council members

Summer Market

Councillors and Marshal packs were handed to all councillors with timings and locations. Noted by Council Members

Accounts

LEas

A full list of accounts were read to council members. Noted by Council members Proposed Cllr. J. Staveley – Churton seconded Cllr. R. Lyons and agreed

Exclusion of Press and Public

Staff Reviews

It was agreed to carry out the staff reviews on Monday 29th June 201	L5.
Signature	
	SP